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June 19, 2020 

Road Reconstruction on Willowdale Avenue 
from Finch Avenue East to Empress Avenue 

Contract: 19ECS-TI-09MR 

CANCELLED: Willowdale Avenue Road Closure
Due to unforeseen sewer infrastructure repairs being addressed by Toronto Water and additional quality 
assurance required prior to paving top asphalt, paving operations on Willowdale Avenue have been 
cancelled. Should a new closure date be planned for this work, another notice will be provided with the 
new dates.  

Please note: the intersection closure at Willowdale Avenue and Empress Avenue will proceed as 
scheduled from June 19 to June 21, 2020. 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT COVID-19 AND CONSTRUCTION WORK IN TORONTO 
As restrictions on construction have been lifted by the Province of Ontario, City-led infrastructure will 
continue to proceed. During construction, the contractor is responsible for the Health & Safety on site 
under the Ontario Occupational Health and Safety Act and is expected to implement COVID-19 mitigation 
practices. For more information on the City's response to COVID-19 please visit toronto.ca/covid-19. 

MAP OF WORK AREA 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 
If you have questions about the upcoming work, please contact us and quote 19ECS-TI-09MR. 

Project Manager Kevin Yang, 416-392-4094, Kevin.Yang@toronto.ca 

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889
(7 Days a week, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays)

General inquiries 311 
Website toronto.ca/improvements/ward18.htm 

Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait. 

http://www.toronto.ca/covid-19
mailto:Kevin.Yang@toronto.ca
https://www.toronto.ca/city-government/data-research-maps/neighbourhoods-communities/ward-profiles/
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